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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JANUARY 26, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
DECEMBER 15, 2015
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of December 15, 2016.  Verbal Motion 15-001 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Longoria stated that Justin Augustine would give an update on the proposed Service Enhancements in the Executive Management Report.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT:
Sundiata Haley reported that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session. JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

Commissioner Wegner stated that Sharon Leader was the new Director of Transit in Jefferson Parish.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine gave the Board an update on the Public Outreach regarding the Service Enhancements.
Earned Media:
Television – 64 stories from Jan 9-21
2,115,562 Audience Impressions
$23,289 Ad Value
$69,873 Publicity Value
Radio – coverage across various radio stations from Jan 9-21
Average 42.6 Impressions Per Hour 
Online – 9 day run (Nola.com)
Print – 6 articles (Advocate, AP, City Business, etc.)
Digital Media:
Proposed Service Plan posted on www.norta.com  for public review January 5
Social media campaign launched January 5
17  RTA Twitter Posts 

Retweeted by 26 agencies with 330,000+  combined followers
17 RTA Facebook  Posts
3,327 Impressions
Community Outreach:  05-Jan to 20-Jan
20,000 Rider Alerts distributed on vehicles and at open houses 
Rider alerts distributed electronically to all RTA online subscribers
Rider alerts distributed electronically to community, neighborhood, business associations and elected officials
9 Open Houses held at Libraries and transfer points 10-Jan to 19-Jan and one meeting (Special Request from the Pontchartrain Park Neighborhood.)
Public hearing held at RTA Headquarters 20-Jan
Next Steps:
RTA/Transdev staff is analyzing comments to determine how to incorporate requested changes and public feedback
Public comment period is open thru 05-Feb by emailing servicechange@norta.com or calling 504-248-3900.
Proposals presented to Board for review and approval at February 23, 2016 Board meeting
Final approved service plan implemented March 20, 2016
Justin Augustine thanked Patrice Mercadel for handling the early morning news spots regarding the Service Enhancements.

Chairman Longoria stated that he was excited about the public meetings held at the Public Libraries.  Having the meetings at these locations gave the public the opportunity to talk to staff one on one.

Chairman Longoria asked that the Board receive staff recommendations regarding the Service Enhancements a week before the Board Meeting.

In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that all minority printed outlets were used to explain the Service Enhancements.
Commissioner Major stated that she wanted the equality the minority printed outlets. 

Chairman Longoria stated that he was glad to see at the Public Hearing the interrupters that were there for the different languages including one for the deaf.

Justin Augustine stated that the City Transportation Committee met today at the same time as the RTA Board Meeting so a team from RTA/Transdev was at the meeting giving an update on the Service Enhancements.
Justin Augustine that staff has put together a Mardi Gras Riders Guide for the riding public that include the following:

· Staff has worked with Parade Krewes and city agencies to develop detours by parade route. 
· Plans are in place to accommodate movement of floats, access to events, and parades with RTA contractors.
· Riders can easily follow the 4 basic parade detour patterns in the table of the pictured brochure to determine where to board their bus or streetcar. 
· Riders are encouraged to plan more time for their trip during parades.
· All detours are in effect starting 2 hours before a parade begins until the parade is past the transit route.
· Shuttle bus services will replace streetcars on all lines (except portion of 12-St. Charles from So. Claiborne to Napoleon; and 2-Riverfront) from Thursday, February 4th through Mardi Gras Day, Tuesday, February 9th. 
· RTA website has a dedicated page for Mardi Gras transit tips at Norta.com/MardiGras2016.aspx
· RTA has distributed Riders Guides (pictured) on vehicles to concierges, employers, electronically, and to other partner agencies to inform the public about detours and how to utilize RTA for all their Mardi Gras transportation needs.
Commissioner Roth stated that she wanted to make sure that all vehicles had the passes from the Police Department to allowing them to pass through the police barricades.

Justin Augustine stated that it was very important that the Paratransit Vehicles can get pass the barricades to get the passengers to their necessary medical appointments, etc.
Justin Augustine stated that Jacques Robichaux was promoted to Director of Maintenance.
TRANSIT POLICE REPORT:
Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Fourth Quarter the Transit Police dealt with 39 disturbances that resulted in 6 arrests and dealt with 85 moving violations, conducted 784 Ride Alongs and had 4,523 boardings and inspections of vehicles.
Sgt. Hickman reported that boardings consist of officers boarding vehicles and visibly checking the buses for violations.

Sgt. Hickman stated that an arrest was made when a passenger fought with an Operator; the passenger was charged and the Judge ordered him to pay restitution to the operator, and sentenced him to 6 months in jail and suspended him from riding the system for 2 years.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Sgt. Hickman stated that when the school kids are dismissed, the transit police are stationed at Canal Street and Elks Place and in the Rampart Area. 
Sgt. Hickman stated that there were issues with Cohen School at Louisiana and Dryades Streets which affects the Louisa Line so the Transit Police ride the buses from Louisiana and Dryades Street until the end of the line.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Sgt. Hickman stated that the Transit Police do go into the schools and speak to the students. 

CUSTOMER SERVICE REPORT:
Nazires Tolliver reported that the Ride-Line was staffed with seven (7) Transit Information Operators, and the Supervisor of Transit Information.  The hours of operation are Monday through Friday, from 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m., and Saturday and Sunday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. During this Mardi Gras season, the Ride-Line hours will be extended to 9:00 p.m. on each night there is a parade scheduled.  However, on Friday, February 5th through Monday, February 8, the hours will be extended until 12:00 midnight.

Nazires Tolliver reported that during the fourth quarter of 2015, the Ride-Line received 49,823 calls and answered 47,218.  These figures reflect that 94.77% of the calls were answered and 5.23% were abandoned.  

Nazires Tolliver reported that 1,499,999 passengers were transported during the month of December 2015 with 2.93 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 1,528,330 passengers carried during December 2014 with 2.09 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that 4,664,118 passengers were transported during the fourth quarter of 2015 with 3.52 complaints per 100,000 passengers, compared to 2.70 complaints during the fourth quarter of 2014, when 4,814,916 passengers were.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total number of  passengers transported were in 2015 was 18,401,213, with 3.96 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that 18,779,150 passengers were transported in 2014 with 4.01 complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total calls received through the Ride-Line during 2015 were 213,037.  Of these calls, 197,392 were answered and 12,885 were abandoned.  These figures reflect that 92.58% of the calls received were answered and 7.47% were abandoned.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total calls received through the Ride-Line during 2014 was 201,552.  Of these calls 183,533 were answered and 18,019 were abandoned.  These figures reflect that 91% of the calls received were answered and 9% were abandoned.

Nazires Tolliver reported that 164 complaints were received through the Customer Service Application during the fourth quarter of 2015 compared to 130 complaints received during the fourth quarter of 2014.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total number of  complaints received in 2015 was 728, and the total ridership for the year was 18,401,213, which represents four (4) complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that the total number of  complaints received in 2014 was 877, and the total ridership was 18,779,150, which represents five (5) complaints per 100,000 passengers.

Nazires Tolliver reported that complaints received consisted of operator behavior, late and early vehicles, fare card discrepancies, vehicles passing up customers and schedule maintenance. All complaints are taken seriously and are thoroughly investigated utilizing information provided by the customer, surveillance equipment installed on the vehicles and the GPS System. Customers are communicated with regarding the results of the investigations into their complaints, and disciplinary actions are administered as required based on the validity of the complaint. 

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year which was July 1, 2014 to August 30, 2015.


Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of December were $485,311.83.00 and, less fare collected of $108,755.05, resulted in a net billing for the month of $376,536.78.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of December was $3,709,376.87, less the net billing of 376,536.78, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $6,831.59, RTA Ferry Grant Revenues $-0- and, less RTA Grant Expenses, was $-0- which gives a December 2015 balance of $3,326,008.50 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 40,121 and there were 34 Scooters for a total of 40,155 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 295 pedestrians and 21,793 vehicles for a total of 22,088 passengers.


Justin Augustine stated that the consultant was at 30% Design 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT
N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Martin Pospisil reported that the track work was 100% completed at the intersections of Rampart Street and Canal Street, between Orleans Avenue and St. Philip Street and Elysian Fields Avenue and Esplanade Avenue.


Martin Pospisil reported that the contractors were currently working on the track slab between Esplanade Avenue and St. Philip Street.  


Martin Pospisil reported that the contractors were ready to tie in the waterlines at St. Philip Street and Ursuline Avenue.

Martin Pospisil reported that the contractors just started working on the waterline at St. Peter Street and that work would take approximately 6 weeks to complete and, after that intersection, only five intersections would be left to complete.


Martin Pospisil reported that the project was 42.92% completed with a goal of 100% for July, 2016 and the project was on track.


Martin Pospisil reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    567,325
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,586,904
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     200,000
· 55 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $220,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Entergy on Schedule to Stay Ahead of Archer Western’s Progress

· Monthly Project Update for the Community 
Next meeting today at 6:00 p.m. (N. Rampart Community Center)

In response to Commissioner Roth, Martin Pospisil stated that there was nothing in the Environmental Study that was a major concern for the project. 

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
None
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:

None
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $109,000 Million from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 111 PW’s were in close out with 98 closed and 31 in final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 

In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the design with Napoleon Facility would be completed and it will go out for solicitation in February.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO AWARD:
IT risk/vulnerability assessment: 
DEFERRED

TO SOLICIT:

DIESEL PARTICULATE FILTERS:

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Diesel Particulate Filters.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the solicitation of Diesel Particulate Filters.  Verbal Motion 16-002 was approved unanimously.

Exhaust Gas Coolers (EGR):

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit Exhaust Gas Coolers (EGR) and adaptor kits.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the solicitation of Exhaust Gas Coolers (EGR) and adaptor kits.  Verbal Motion 16-003 was approved unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews stated that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for December for buses were 1.44 and the goal was 1.07.

Brendan Matthews stated that the contributing factors were multiple detours and construction throughout the system diverting vehicles from normal routes and fixed objects were the leading cause of chargeable bus accidents.
Brendan Matthews stated that one tool being implemented to help reduce accidents was a diminishing clearance course (Wall Street) set up by Brandon Mason.

Brendan Matthews stated that staff was evaluating the RFD project success and use that success to make a recommendation to DPW to increase the locations of RFD and also make safety announcement over the radio system.


Brendan Matthews stated that system ridership was down by 1.9% in December 2015 compared to 2014. 

Brendan Matthews stated the On Timer Performance for bus was 75.70%, Rail 70.20% and Paratransit 85.15% 

Brendan Matthews stated that 71% of all lines experienced some level of detours or service interruptions; 27 service disruptions and 6 long – term detours were affecting service during December. 

Brendan Matthews stated that Fixed Route ran early 6.6% of the time and Streetcars ran early 9.7% of the time during the month of December.

Brendan Matthews stated that the Department of Public Works Modeled the outreach for their upcoming street repairs after the Rampart Streetcar Project.

Justin Augustine stated that the City of New Orleans will spend $365 Million each year for the next 5 years for street construction projects.

Chairman Longoria stated that people were copying the Public Outreach Work of the RTA. 

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that at the March Boarding Meeting staff would give a report on ridership.

Commissioner Major stated that PSA’s should be done for bike riders in the City and the citizens of New Orleans that the construction would affect and Sewerage and Water Board should help the RTA pay for the PSA’s.

Justin Augustine stated that the City was going to do PSA’s for the citizens of New Orleans to assist bike riders with the detours around the City. 

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 569 persons visited the ID Center in December.

Karen Sider reported that 254 ID Cards, 77 senior cards, 25 fixed-route, 77 ADA cards and 75 Medicare Cards had been issued and 276 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 129 ADA applications had been processed, 80 approved, 26 denied, and 27 fixed route applications were received and processed and 77 ADA requests for applications were mailed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 23,715 requests for trips and 17,264 completed trips with an on-time performance of 86.33%.

Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 90,106 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 5,363 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,812 wheelchair passengers and 5,722 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.

Karen Sider reported the 2015 RTA ID Center Activity: 7,167 total numbers of clients, 1,110 ADA, 960 Elderly, 355Fixed Route, and 912 Medicare.


Karen Sider reported the RTA Eligibility Statistics for 2015:  2,069 Applications Received, 1,183 Approved; 292 Denied for the year.


Karen Sider reported that from 2008 – 2015 the RTA Eligibility Statistics received a total of 7,167 Applications and there were more applications approved then denied.

Cooperative Endeavor Agreement:

City of New Orleans NOPD – MARDI GRAS 2016
Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-NOPD to provide Mardi Gras Service.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-NOPD.  Resolution No. 16-001 was adopted unanimously.

city of new orleans SANITATION DEPARTMENT – MARDI GRAS 2016
Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-Sanitation Department (NOSD) to provide employee transportation for trash and debris removal during the 2016 Mardi Gras Season.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-Sanitation Department (NOSD).  Resolution No. 16-002 was adopted unanimously.

CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – FEDERAL INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans for Federal Intergovernmental Relations.
In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that this was strictly Federal Assistance.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Federal Intergovernmental Relations.  Resolution No. 16-003 was adopted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER

None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA should consider a ridership survey based on Fare Box Data , (transfers, type of fare).  This “number crunching” could be done by UNO College of Urban Studies using Graduate Students and UNO’s computer center.  The proposed survey should include JET Farebox Data.  A possible funding grant source could be a N.O. Foundation Grant; the On –Site Bus-Stop Survey is not satisfactory.


James Guilbeau stated that the proposed “Airport Express Route” should be ridden by RTA Supervisors or monitored in cars on I-10 during morning and evening rush hours.


James Guilbeau stated asked if the RTA was using the very low mileage MCI Buses and that the RTA should coordinate with Jefferson Parish and use Airline Hwy as an alternate route.

Brenda Holmes stated that she reviewed the new service changes and agreed that it’s a great plan and RTA ridership would definitely increase.


Brenda Holmes stated that she would like to know what route the Lake Forest and Crowder/Read Buses would take at Desire Parkway and Chef Menteur Hwy because the buses will be going to Michould.

Brenda Holmes stated that the Broad Village de L’Est bus was coming back and she would like to know if the Broad/Oak Island Bus was returning.


Brenda Holmes stated that the Louisa Bus was doing great but there was no time when the bus will arrive on Franklin and St. Claude.


Brenda Holmes stated that on Desire Parkway and Chef Menteur Highway the Operators don’t wait for the passengers transferring off the Broad Bus and the passengers has to wait until another Broad Bus passes.

Commissioner Major stated that there are no signal lights at that intersection to make it easy for the passengers to cross the intersection.


In response to Brenda Holmes, Justin Augustine stated that service would be extended during Mardi Gras.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Chairman Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:40 a.m. on the matter of:
· TMSEL, INC. RETIREMENT INCOME PLAN PLAINTIFF V RTA, ET AL DEFENDANTS: CIVIL ACTION NO. 14-CV-2485 SECTION “H” JUDGE MILAZZO MAGISTRATE JUDGE NORTH 
Verbal Motion 16-004 was approved unanimously. 
Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:06 a.m.  Verbal Motion 16-005 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of January 26, 2016 at 12:07 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-006 was approved unanimously.

